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Police commends people in Western and Choiseul for peaceful 
Provincial Election 

 
The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) commended the people of Western and 
Choiseul Province for their good behaviour shown during the Provincial election to the 
counting of ballots and to the declaration of results for both provinces. 
  
Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Western Province Chief Superintendent Mathias 
Lenialu says, “I would like to thank the people of Western and Choiseul Province for the 
great behaviour shown during and after the provincial election.” 
  
“I would also like to commend the hard work of the police officers involved in the provincial 
election operation for maintaining law and order especially during the polling and counting 
of ballot papers,” PPC Lenialu adds. 
  
Chief Superintendent Lenialu says, “I would also like to acknowledge the officials of the 
Solomon Islands Electoral Commission (SIEC) who had done an important part during the 
days of the election in both provinces.” 

  
Mr. Lenialu appealed to the good people of Western and Choiseul Province to accept the 
result of the winning candidates and work closely with them and would like to congratulate 
the winning candidates for both provinces. 
 
 

//End// 
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24016 or 23800 Ext 239 
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rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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